
 

   

REPORT OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 10th MAY 2022 IN THE 
VILLAGE HALL, SWANTON ABBOTT AT 6.30p.m. 

 
PRESENT: Cllrs. C. Belsham (Chair), A Brown, R. Gee, and M. Vaughan, the Clerk, 
G.Kimmerling & 9 members of the public.  
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WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were apologies for absence from  Mrs. Blake. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 18TH. 2021. 
Proposed by Cllr. Brown, seconded by Cllr. Gee and agreed by the meeting to accept the 
Minutes of the meeting held on May 18th. 2021 as a true record.  
 
REPORTS FROM THE NORFOLK COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND THE NORTH 
NORFOLK DISTRICT COUNCILLOR. 
(Cllr. Penfold arrived later at the meeting) 
Report included in the file. 
 
REPORT FROM THE CHAI OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 
Report given by the Chair – copy in file. 
 
REPORTS FROM VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS 
BOWLS CLUB – report by Linda Blake, read out by the Clerk – copy in file 
COUNTY PRIMARY SCHOOL – report read by Mrs. Traverso – copy in file 
POOR LANDS CHARITY – report by Richard Butler, read by the Clerk – copy in file 
SWANTON SWANS LADIES CLUB -report by Carolyn Jackson, read by the Clerk – 
copy in file 
SWANTON ABBOTT SOCIAL -report read by Marie Day – copy in file 
VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE – report read by Cllr. Gee – copy in file 
REVELS – report read by Cllr. Brown – copy in file. 
There was no report from the PCC. 
 
Cllr. Penfold arrived at the meeting . 
 
NOMINATION OF REPRESENTATIVE TO THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE. 
Cllr. Belsham nominated Miss A. Brown as Village Hall Representative but Miss Brown 
said she was too busy to take this on. Cllr. Belsham nominated Mrs. R Gee, this was 
seconded by Cllr. Brown and Mrs. Gee agreed to be the Village Hall representative. 
 
Cllr. Penfold gave his reports for the Norfolk County Council and North Norfolk District 
Council – copies in file. 
 
MATTERS OF VILLAGE INTEREST 
There were no matters of Village interest. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.10p.m. 
Refreshments were served before the APCM. 

 


